
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, Acting City Engineer 

 
Date:  January 8, 2019 
 
Subject: Professional Services Agreement with Albert A. Webb Associates for 

Engineering Services for SB 821 Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Program 
Design of the Chaney Street Project  

 
Recommendation  
Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute an Agreement for Professional Services to 
Albert A. Webb Associates for design services for the SB 821 Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities 
Program Chaney Street Project in the amount of $27,120, in final form as approved by City 
Attorney. 

Background   

 
SB 821 Bicycle and Pedestrian funds are administered by the Riverside County Transportation 
Commission (RCTC) and distributed to local agencies on a competitive basis. Two percent of 
the Local Transportation Fund revenue is made available each year for use on bicycle and 
pedestrian facility projects in Riverside County. The City received confirmation from RCTC on 
June 26, 2017, that the proposed project was approved for funding.  
 
Discussion      
 
Staff solicited proposals for design services from professional engineering consultants for the 
SB 821 Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Program.  There were two proposals received, one 
from Dost Engineering and the other from Albert A. Webb Associates.  Based upon the 
proposals received, staff recommends awarding the design for the Chaney Street Sidewalk 
Improvements to Albert A. Webb Associates. 

 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Sufficient budget is contained in the adopted Capital Improvement Program budget. 
 
Exhibits 

 A – Agreement 
 B - Proposal 


